

## Oversized girder deliveries 7 November 2023

Dear Neighbour,

Western Sydney International (WSI) is continuing out of hours deliveries of concrete bridge girders. The girders will be used to construct bridges that make up part of the internal airport road network. This work will be managed by WSA's Landside Civil and Buildings contractor, AeroWest, a joint venture between BMD Constructions and Seymour Whyte Constructions.

We previously advised that these deliveries will conclude on Sunday 29 October, however deliveries will now continue until Friday 22 December 2023.

## What is happening?

From Tuesday 31 October, girder deliveries will take place at the Western Sydney International (Nancy-Bird Walton) Airport site entrance located on Elizabeth Drive, Badgerys Creek. To see the delivery area, please see map overleaf.

There will be approximately one to four oversized truck deliveries per night between the hours of 6pm and 5.30am, between Tuesday 31 October to Friday 22 December, weather permitting.

Road signage and barriers will be removed to allow safe passage of the delivery trucks, and reinstated following the deliveries finishing each night. The delivery trucks will be under police escort due to their size.

Deliveries are carried out outside of normal work hours to mitigate traffic impacts on the road network, and arrangements are determined by NSW police and relevant traffic authorities.

## What to expect?

During this time, you may notice an increase in traffic, noise and flashing lights from escort and police vehicles.

We will endeavour to minimise impact to the community as best as possible, and ensure each delivery is carried out in a safe and efficient manner.

For further information, enquiries, or to make a complaint regarding WSI's construction work, please contact our information line on 1800 972 972 or send an email to <a href="mailto:info@wsaco.com.au">info@wsaco.com.au</a>.









